
MINUTES OF THE VAN BUREN COUNTY COMMISSION
VAN BUREN COUNTY, TENNESSEE

The Van Buren County Commission met in a Regular Meeting on September 19, 2023 at 6:00
p.m. at the Van Buren County Administrative Facility & Justice Center. The following action was
taken as recorded in Minute Book, “T”. 

Call to Order
Sheriff Michael Brock called the Meeting to Order.

Roll Call
Members  present:   Michael  Chandler,  Jordan  Delong,  Tabitha  Denney,  Terry  Hickey,  Terry
Hodges,  Dusty  Madewell,  Kenny  Smith,  Brick  Wall,  and  Michael  Woodlee.  Cale  Crain  was
absent.

Also present:  County Attorney Howard Upchurch, County Mayor David Sullivan, Deputy Clerk
Kim Grissom, Jay Williams with zoom and Several Citizens of Van Buren County.

Prayer
Dusty Madewell led us in prayer.

Pledge
Chairman Terry Hickey led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approve/Disapprove: Minutes from the August 15, 2023 Meeting
Michael Woodlee made a motion, second by Kenny Smith to approve the Minutes from the
August 15, 2023 Meeting. All approved by voice vote. Motion passed.

Committee A Report met on August 31, 2023
There were no Minutes provided from Committee A for the record.

Have House & Senate to resend Private Act House Bill #1149 and Senate #1142. Purchasing
Act of $2,500.00 so we can be under the $10,000.00 Rule.
Tabitha Denney made a motion, second by Michael Woodlee to approve to have House &
Senate to resend Private Act House Bill #1149 and Senate #1142 Purchasing Act of $2,500.00 so
we can be under the $10,000.00 Rule. 

Upon roll call: Michael Chandler, Jordan Delong, Tabitha Denney, Terry Hickey, Terry Hodges,
Dusty Madewell, Kenny Smith, Brick Wall, and Michael Woodlee voted yes. Motion passed. 

Health Department Correction Amendment: Debit Fund Balance 101-39000 for the amount of
$154,000.00  and  credit  101-55110-309  for  the  amount  of  $154,000.00.  The  Health
Department currently has 2 Grants. One is $229,000.00 and the other is $295,000.00.
Tabitha  Denney  made  a  motion,  second  by  Michael  Woodlee  to  approve  the  Health
Department Amendment as presented.

Upon roll call: Michael Chandler, Jordan Delong, Tabitha Denney, Terry Hickey, Terry Hodges,
Dusty Madewell,  Kenny Smith, Brick Wall,  and Michael Woodlee voted yes. Motion passed.
Budget Amendment as presented as following:





Discuss Solid Waste Grants.
Committee  A  Co-Chairman  Tabitha  Denney  discussed  with  the  Full  Commission  the
Convenience Center  Grants  (Governmental  Grant  Contracts)  for  informational  only  with  no
action taken by the Full Commission. Listed as following: 















Check on Fuel Tanks. (To put out bids for two 1,000 Gallon tanks and bid on Card System) Fire
Marshall approved distance of 150 feet.
Committee A Co-Chairman Tabitha  Denney explained to  the  Full  Commission  that  the  Fire
Marshall has approved the distance of 150 feet for the Fuel Tanks. Ms. Denney explained that
this process of providing Fuel for the County is something the Commission is working on to see
if the cost will be comparable to what the County is doing now. No action was taken on this
matter.

Add Terry Stewart to Planning Commission to replace Michael Solomon for the remainder of
term ending 12/2025.
Michael  Woodlee  made  a  motion,  second  by  Brick  Wall  to  approve  Terry  Stewart  to  the
Planning  Commission  to  replace  Michael  Solomon  for  the  remainder  of  the  term  ending
12/2025. All agreed by voice vote. Motion passed. 

Acknowledgement  of  3  Star  Fiscal  Letter  with  Van  Buren  Letterhead  from  last  Month’s
paperwork.
Michael Woodlee made a motion, second by Terry Hodges to approve the 3 Star Fiscal Letter
with Van Buren Letter head from last Month’s paperwork. All approved by voice vote. Motion
passed. Letter as following for the record: 



Discussion from the Public.
No discussion from the Public.



Old Business
Update on the County garbage Truck
Mayor David Sullivan gave an update of the County’s garbage truck. The list of things has been
completed except the brake light and tail lights. Everyone was in agreement to go ahead and fix
the brake and tail lights also. No action taken.

Placing Camera’s at the Spencer Convenience Center
Commissioner Michael Woodlee would like the Commission to look into putting camera’s at the
Spencer Convenience Center. After discussion, Mayor Sullivan would like for both Committee A
and B to have a work study on this matter. 

Bio-Solid Waste
Mayor  David  Sullivan  has  spoken  to  Ben  Rodgers  with  CTAS  and  has  ask  him  to  write  a
Resolution by Private Act in pertaining to the spread of waste on land in Van Buren County.
After much discussion on this matter no action was taken by the Full Commission. This will be
revisited at a later date. 

New Business
Audit of the Jail keys to the Van Buren County Sheriff’s Office
Sheriff Michael  Brock addressed the Full  Commission after the Chief  Deputy Stuart  Colwell
conducted an audit of the Jail keys to the Van Buren County Sheriff’s Office and found that all
keys are accounted for except  (5) master keys, that open every interior Jail door’s, including
the  doors  that  would  allow  access  to  exit  doors  within  the  facility.  Sheriff  Brock  gave  all
Commissioners his investigative Report for acknowledgement and wants this record entered
into the Minutes: REPORT AS FOLLOWING:







Evidentiary & Seized Weapons Storage
The Sheriff’s Office recently had the opportunity to receive current information and training on
the topic of Property & Evidence Management. This training was made available through CTAS
and was at no cost to the County. However Sheriff Brock did learn it is not good practice to
store Sheriff’s Office Duty weapons and Evidentiary or seized weapons in the same location.
Sheriff Brock is requesting an amendment to the budget that would allow $1,500.00 from the
Van Buren County Drug Fund to purchase storage cabinets. Currently the Van Buren County
Drug  Fund  Balance  is  $79,598.41.  Michael  Woodlee  made  a  motion,  second  by  Michael
Chandler to approve to debit  the fund balance 122-39000 in the amount of $1,500.00 and
credit 54150-499 other supply and material in the amount of $1,500.00.

Upon roll call: Michael Chandler, Jordan Delong, Tabitha Denney, Terry Hickey, Terry Hodges,
Dusty Madewell,  Kenny Smith, Brick Wall,  and Michael Woodlee voted yes. Motion passed.
Letter as following: 





Adjournment
Michael Woodlee made a motion, second by Jordan Delong to adjourn. All  agreed by voice
vote. Motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 6:47 p.m.

 ___________________________________ ___________________________________
County Clerk Lisa Rigsby Mayor David Sullivan


